MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 4TH  JANUARY 2018 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Robert Earl, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Mal Howlett; Ann Frost; Jackie Kellett; Paul Austin, clerk; and 6 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Margaret Stone, county councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by C Kramer and approved.  

3. POLICE MATTERS

A report was made of an attempted theft of fishing equipment. Regarding the theft of the bronze effigy of Christ from the war memorial R Earl reported that a court decision was still awaited that would affect whether an insurance claim would need to be made.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 2 NOVEMBER 2017
a. Armistice Rememberance, Broome Heath & Village Hall. R Earl reported quotes had been obtained for the armistice remembrance and he would seek finance from the Ditchingham Estate. A cornetist had been approached to play the last post. F Hartwell re-iterated plans to improve the front of the hall. 

b. Adventure Playground. R Holmes reported he did not think the holes in the ground were a cause for concern and he would repair the overhead wooden ladder when the opportunity arose. The bank account hadn't been updated since the management committee folded. This would be done so cheque signatories were the same as for the parish council.


  

c. Traffic Problems. The county council had been e-mailed with a request for dates to be given for carrying out the most urgent repairs. The highway rangers were also to visit soon and they would be asked to remedy problems. Although the parish council had ruled out using the Parish Partnership scheme Margaret Stone controlled funds that could be used for road schemes and she would be asked if Broome could benefit from some of this.  

d. Ditchingham Mens Shed. F Hartwell declared an interest. R Earl reported that the plans had been amended slightly and the district council was in support in principle as it was a community scheme. C Kramer proposed and unanimously approved that parish council apply and pay for planning permission; to be re-imbursed by the mens shed. 



 
e. Other. 
        Transparency Fund. The council had now been provided with a website and the clerk had been

       given some training and some documents had been uploaded. Unfortunately he had now found

       access to the site was blocked and so progress was stalled until further help could be obtained.

       House Martens. It was believed the correct name of the birds was sand martins. A response was

      still awaited from Ditchingham Parish Council as to their involvement in the scheme.

       Litter Pick. The next one was planned for the 24th March, or the 10th March if the hall was

       unavailable.


    

5. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   M Stone County Council Report. Margaret had sent monthly reports giving updates on county

        council matters, including recruiting new childrens social workers and other changes to social

        services.


  b.   Other. Loddon Road Caravan Site. J Kellett declared a personal interest. The site owner and

        neighbours attended the meeting. It appeared to the council the owners were operating within

        the law, with just a possible minor issue of site access.
There was a dispute about the site's

        impact on neighbours. R Earl said there was no action the council could take, but expressed the

        desire that the problems were resolved amicably.



        Consultation was starting on a new Greater Norwich Local Plan, that would decide planning

        policy up to the year 2036. 
        A villager reported that he had notified the district council three times about fly-tipping along

        Rectory Road without success. The parish council would follow this up.
6. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING & NEWSLETTER
It was agreed that F Hartwell would arrange for the Mens Shed to provide the main speaker. The format of both the newsletter and meeting would be the same as in previous years.
7. PLANNING 

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. Again no further news.
b. Land Adjacent to 184 Yarmouth Road – Erection of 2 cottage style dwellings. This application had been withdrawn, and the appeal for the previous pair of semi-detached houses had been lost. The inspector's view was that design was satisfactory but the layout was over development to the detriment of both new and existing properties and would harm the local appearance. 

c. Bungay House, 8 Yarmouth Road – Extension to form replacement resident places & new facilities. Approval had been given, but with no parking conditions other than that the maximum number of residents should be 20.

d. 44 Yarmouth Road – New porch. As recommended approval had been given.

e. Heath House Farm, Loddon Road – Convert farm office to holiday cottage. Approval was recommended.

f. Land to the Rear of 72 Yarmouth Road – Detached bungalow with integral garage. This was a slightly smaller version of a refused plan. By a majority of 5 – 2 the parish council supported approval.

g. Other. The Wilderness, Loddon Road – Alterations and conversion of existing attached garage to family room and utility room. This was also supported.
8. ACCOUNTS
Under new external audit regulations Broome would no longer automatically require this although the annual return would still have to be completed and published. Not having an external audit would make the role of the independent audit much more important.

  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £5614.00
         Savings Account





  £1167.47







              
  £6781.47

  b.    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.

c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Barclays Bank £0.20 – interest


                    

         Payments made
  
None

      Payments authorised      Chq 100864 South Norfolk Council £240 – dog bin emptying, the 




parish council had been forced to accept a big increase in the charge

                                             for this





Chq 100865 Paul Austin £404.16  – clerk's salary for the period Oct -



Dec 2017





The cheque for South Norfolk Council for the Mens' Shed plan (see





4d.) was also authorised 





Preceding proposed by A Frost and approved.

d.    Precept 2018/19
       There were many uncertainties regarding future parish council income and expenses but

       proposed by R Earl and approved unanimously that the total precept income for 2018/19 be set

       at £3698. This was £43 below the current year's number due to a further cut in the government

       grant., meaning council tax payers would in total pay exactly the same amount. On an 

       individual basis there would be about a 0.5% increase because of fewer tax payers in Broome. 

       The parish council income would be the lowest since 2005/06. The reason for not increasing

       the amount was it was believed reserves were sufficient should future expenses be high.
9. OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.10 P.M.

10. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 1 March, 12 April (annual parish meeting), 3 May (including a.g.m.), 5 July, 6 September, and 1 November 2018.  
 

